MASCAC CONFERENCE CALL

THURSDAY, February 26, 2009

PRESENT ON THE CALL:  Angela Baumann (Commissioner); Sue Lauder, Michelle Walsh (Fitchburg); John Harper, Glen Gonsalves (Bridgewater); Tom Kelley, Carey Eggen (Framingham); Sue Chapman, John Meaney, Karen Tessmer (Worcester); Dick Lenfest , Nancy Bals (Westfield); Jim Seavey (Mass Maritime and MASCAC Media Relations); Tim Shea (Salem); Scott Nichols, Dot Houston (MCLA)

The meeting was called to order at 10:05am.

The minutes of the January 16th meeting were approved as written with a reminder that we approved the use of ASA certified softball umpires beginning immediately.   (Harper, Seavey) APPROVED            
President’s Report-  no report.
Commissioner’s Report-
1.  Waiver request from Bridgewater tennis student athlete- approved.

2. New England Alliance/MASCAC Indoor Track Meet- the meet went well although it is very long.  We will look at establishing minimum qualifying standards and providing other avenues for student athletes to participate to potentially limit the number of participants and the length of the meet.  There was also discussion about the medals that we have been awarding and Angela is looking at some other options with feedback from MASCAC SAAC.  There was a scoring issue at the meet that may result in policy changes that we could adopt prior to the outdoor meet.  Bridgewater State was congratulated on the administration of the meet in concert with Southern Maine.

3. MASCAC Media Relations Reporting- Jim Seavey.   Jim thanked everyone for their cooperation heading into the MASCAC Basketball Championship tournament.  He has received information from member institutions on a regular basis.  The Pink Zone page on the MASCAC website was linked with the WBCA webpage.  The media distribution program continues to work well.  Weekly reporting went well during the winter.  Jim wants to create more visibility for track and field student athlete award winners.   Jim’s research on the Smith Cup will be presented at the May meeting.  Angela thanked Jim for all of his work on possible pairings prior to the end of the regular basketball season.  The All-Conference voting for men’s and women’s basketball was completed on the conference calls and seemed to work well.    There was discussion about limiting the conversation during the voting and considering reducing the All-Conference basketball teams to ten or eleven players instead of the current twelve.

4. Strategic Initiative Grant.  Angela presented a rough draft of the requisition form for 2009-10.  There was discussion about the allocation of the Tier One funding.   Angela recommended completing the current rotation, but there is concern about the limited funding that is part of that rotation and interest in considering a change in the funding formula.  This will be an item for the May meeting.        

5. Women’s Basketball Officiating Contract.  The women’s basketball coaches want to consider changing the conference assigner to ECAC.  Angela looked at the ECAC rates and the roster of officials and contacted Steve Bamford to discuss the possibility of ECAC reducing their rates.  We will hear back from them in a month or two.  ECAC assigning may be more expensive  overall because of their travel charges.   There is a question about whether or not the ECAC would assign for institutions that are not members of their organization.    It was recommended that Angela investigate the Northeast 10 officiating group for their rates, roster and availability. She will also discuss rate proposals with the WCBO and continue conversations with the ECAC and other Division III conferences.

6. Discussion about our suggestion to use only two basketball officials for next year.  No other conferences are considering this so there is concern about making that change on our own.        

7. Scheduling Committee.   Angela will forward draft schedules to the committee in preparation for the May meeting.  She has also scheduled a compliance conference call for all compliance officers to discuss best practices.

8. Website contract.  Angela is negotiating with Presto on a new contract and will forward it to everyone prior to the May meeting.  

9. Hockey Affiliate Fee.  Discussion about the $1000 initiation and annual affiliate fee as per our current bylaws.  The initiation fee has already been waived for the founding members of MASCAC hockey.  We will discuss either reducing the recommended fee to match the LEC affiliate fee or keeping it at $1000 at the May meeting. 

New Business-

1.  Angela recommended that we establish terms of service on the Eligibility committee.  It was recommended that all committees have terms of service.  

2. MASCAC SAAC.  The group is developing a Sportsmanship Plan for the conference for next year.  Angela is collecting feedback from the SAAC advisors and will present a plan at the May meeting.  The MASCAC SAAC project will be on April 5th at Westfield.

3. Turfer agreement.  The Turfer website for MASCAC is now available.  Angela is working with them to expand the types of gear that they offer.  

4. Anyone needing a room for the May meeting should contact Angela.

5. Howard C. Smith and Presidential Sportsmanship Award nomination forms will be sent out.

6.  Angela will develop language that allows future conference meetings via conference call to permit voting.

Meeting adjourned 11:25am.

